	Minutes of the Burngreave Business Forum Meeting No. 3

Held on Thursday 27th, May 2004, 6:00 pm – 8:00 pm

At Spectrum Centre – 105 Brunswick Road - Sheffield

Present:

Saghir Ahmed                      Business Champion

John Barber                         Business in the Community 

Stacy-Ann Givans                BNDfC

Abdo Gas                            Saraar Café

Owen Robinson                   New World Gas & Appliances

Francis Feeley                     Francis Feeley Fundraising - Chair

Diz Feeley                            Francis Feeley Fundraising

Andrew Martin                     Nellie’s Sandwiches

Charles Dent                       CD Scaffolding

Matt Freestone                    BTCV

Val Ortton                            VAL Childminder

Brian Howard                      Howard Music

Lee Furness                        Time For You

Trywell Kalyata                    BNDfC

Stephen Christopher           Young’s Solicitors

Victor Brooks                       Pennine Paramedicals

Apologies

Keith Laycock                      Keith Hobson

Geoffrey Myers                    Amanda Wells

John Trickett                        Adam Heath 

Val Trickett                           Leroy Sweetland

Nigel Ramsey                      Mike Smith

Janice Young                      Myra Smith

Rose Ardron                        Adrian Lane

Pete Handy                         Wayne Curtis

1.0 WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION            
Francis welcomed everyone and asked if there were any amendments to the

previous minutes and there was none.

Those present confirmed they had received and read the minutes (action 2.1)j

2.0
ACTION POINTS

2.1 Action 2.2 Awareness of Rules & Bins – John advised the meeting 

that this was following on from the two previous meetings regarding recycling

and litter, at which point Matt Freestone of BCTV was introduced to give a  

presentation on the environmental responsibilities and support / services 

available.  (See attached leaflet).

After the presentation Brian Howard asked if there were any grants available

for persons wishing to recycle things themselves.

To which Matt replied that it was a possibility and it is something that he

 will look at and advise Saghir.  However, environmental grants are not 

normally available

2.2 Action 2.3 Recycling in the Area – John advised that he had received 

some feedback on this matter from Sheffield First for Environment and

there is nothing available immediately for the area.  He highlighted that 

the Forum needs to consider if this is an issue it wishes to pursue and put 

forward a case for a business recycling initiative in the area.

John advised that if the business community would like to see this done

then Saghir and he would progress this on their behalf. 

Lee advised that there was a Bring Out Your Rubbish day in the area which 

is done three times per year. This facility however is not available to

businesses.

2.3       Action 2.4 Summary of Proposals and Consultation Dates & 
            Events Planned - Saghir gave a handout to those present which 

was sent to him by Maria Duffy and advised the meeting that so far this 

is all the feedback there is.  The master plan for the area, which includes 

re-development for Spital Hill, Sorby House and Vestry Hall and he also 

advised the meeting that a consultation was held at the information shop on

8th May 2004. 

Lee Furness stated that we have been waiting years for this master 

plan and that at the beginning of Burngreave New Deal, several consultations

were held and to date nothing has been done.

John advised that based on his understanding from Maria Duffy that this links

to a wider housing market renewal initiative across Sheffield and that there is

no point in renewing houses without doing the commercial environment 

aswell. The point that Maria made at the last meeting was that the

difference from previous consultations was that this time a significant 

amount of funding is already committed to this initiative which historically

has not been the case. The point was made that should activity not be

seen to happen to timescale then the Forum should be lobbying strongly 

and making its voice heard to what is happening.

Trywell Kalyatta (The new BNDfC Employment and Enterprise Theme 

Manager) advised that with the coming of the housing market renewal fund,

this is the opportunity for Spital Hill to benefit from this.  He also advised that 

New Deal has taken up measures to buy Vestry Hall and Sorby House to

Initiate funding and that new deal is playing an active role to ensure that the 

area benefits by maximising it to improve other infrastructure.  He also 

advised that there have been too many consultations and he is ready to see

some action.

John Barber said he thinks it will happen this time and that the strategies 

are linked together. However it is difficult to get people to believe until they

see physical action, building works, lorries etc.     
Francis Feeley advised that as a forum we have to accept the master plan.

Lee asked for the plans and stated that we need to see the Master Plan.

John advised that we would request these as soon as available. Plans for

the inner relief ring road were tabled.

2.4 Action 2.6 – Marketing Plan and Enterprise Strategy  - Trywell 

advised the meeting that there were measures put in place to deliver
a Local Economic Development Strategy BNDfC is currently engaging  

consultants to fast track delivery of this. He also advised that there will 

be serious attention paid to local businesses such as-:

· What can we do to improve local businesses

· What measures do we put in place to attract inward investment 

      whilst not affecting existing local businesses.

· How will we encourage local people into business

· What resource should be put in place to finance businesses

· How do we ensure that existing businesses do not depend only on 

      the local market.

· How do we attract people to shop in Burngreave

· How will the area and local business be marketed and promoted.

Regarding Social Enterprise – with regards to deprived areas, Trywell raised 

the question as to how do we develop and support these areas within the 

strategy.

Trywell reported that a brief had been developed and designed to be a 

single phase tender, and also that invitations have been sent out for persons

to bid and that the closing date is June 11, 2004. 

He also advised that the plan will be a tight schedule and that the strategy 

has to be developed by the end of August 2004, and it will be a working 

tool. He also stated that the business forum would be one of the active

forums and would have an input as to what the strategy should include.

John advised that it is important that business members realise that the

reason this is now happening is because of the input of the Business Forum

from its initial meeting which was subsequently raised with BNDfC.

Francis asked if we took into consideration the fact that there are a lot of 

care industries in the area. To which Trywell replied that it is

important to identify the opportunity for social enterprise and that the care 

industry is a social enterprise which is sustainable.

Francis suggested that the backgrounds of companies bidding for the 

tenders be thoroughly checked.

To which Trywell advised that the design of the tender was very deterring 

and that background checks have been done on person applying e.g. 3 

references from 3 jobs done.

Progress to be reported back to future meetings

2.5 Action Point 2.7 Constitution – A copy of the draft constitution was 

        circulated.
John Barber advised the meeting that the point of the constitution is to 

formalise the forum, and also to be clear on the objectives etc.   It is also 

to look at the longer term – what should the future of the forum be.

Francis advised that a few items were missing from the constitution such as:

· Powers of the committee – What powers will the management 

      committee be given

· How do you become a member

Look at the powers and membership and the full legal status at this stage 

and in the future.

Francis also suggested that we have the constitution ready before 

September.

2.6  Action Point 2.8 Proposals for Forums

John advised that at the last meeting he and Saghir were asked to put forward proposals for future Business Forum Events.  A copy of the draft proposal was circulated.

He further went on to explain that the proposal was for 4 significant events 

over the next year, aimed at supporting businesses.  

These would be quarterly events aimed at supporting businesses in 

Bunrgreave.  

One such event would be a major event in National Enterprise week in 

November which could be aimed at encouraging enterprise and start-ups.

There may be potential to attract wider support for this.  We 

could use this week to celebrate businesses in Burngreave and we 

could invite support organisations to help with business advice.  This event 

would enable businesses to:

It was also proposed that we could look at giving out local awards to

businesses.  He also stated this could be used as a major marketing and 

PR opportunity.

John advised that the other events could be focussed on specific business 

Support such as:

· Having a marketing expert come along and give advice if it is needed,  

But this would be dependent on what our priorities would be.

· He also suggested that if the master plans were not completed by 

September we could invite the council back to the meeting to tell 

      Us why if this is the case.

Lee said that he liked the idea of having different topics being discussed at 

the meetings.

Saghir also suggested that at the Multi-Cultural Festival this year we attend 

as the Burngreave Business Forum, as opposed to New Deal and that if 

persons wish to help to let him know and that this would be a good way to

 promote the forum and local businesses.

Victor said that the aim of the forum is to attract people into the area, 

but how will we get people coming into the area.

John said that we should raise the profile outside the area and that this 

could be done via press releases, flyers, marketing strategy and also 

that a marketing plan needs to be developed.  And that individual 

businesses would be marketed as well as the whole area.

Brian suggested that at the festival we have a board displaying the 

services available within Burngreave.

Trywell advised that as an association we can get an individual to do 

marketing for all the businesses within Burngreave and that as the 

association grows we will pick up the economies of scale.

John advised that we need to start doing marketing and also that we should 

look at the idea of having the forum becoming income generated and 

not depending on BNDfC.

All agreed to the basic proposal and  major event being planned for 

November.

3.0    PROJECT UPDATE:

3.1    Security Grant – Phase 2

Saghir advised the meeting that the managing agents for the next phase of

the project will be People United Against Crime (PUAC), as they have 

been awarded the funding and the contract has been signed off.  They 

want to liase with BNDfC as to delivering the grant.  He also advised 

that they want the process to be the same way as it was done with Spital 

Hill.  There are some changes to the contract and that as soon as it is 

Ready for launch the forum will be advised.  He also added that everything

should be ready by the end of June.

Victor asked if it would be more difficult for persons to get grants. To which

Saghir replied, no but that the actual allocation of funding may vary.

John also added that the main difference would be that this time the grant 

will not be 100% of the costs but a proportion of the costs up to a maximum 

value.

3.2      Membership for Theme Strategy Group

Saghir informed the committee that we are looking for a representative from the Business Forum to represent local business on the Theme Strategy Group.

Trywell advised that there had been community involvement at theme group level, however, there has not been enough time to link ideas.  Therefore a specific Strategy Group was being created. This group is made up of the following:

· 2 persons from the Partnership Board

· 2 Residents

· 2 persons from Community Groups

· 2 persons from the statutory and business sector

· 1 theme manager

He advised that this structure had been endorsed by the partnership board and that invitation was sent out to the community and that they are awaiting responses. He advised that the theme strategy is expected to be in operation by mid July and that the selection process will take place in June.

John raised the concern of limited representation of the business sector and at being lumped in with the statutory representatives. He also requested that approaches for business representation be made to this Forum. John to raise at the next Theme Group Meeting. 

Victor said that this will require someone with the local knowledge.

Find out who from the business community has been approached to sit on the group and also who will be prepared within the forum to take up the role.

3.3      Representative on the BNDfC Partnership Board

Saghir informed the group that we need a member from the business community on the board.  However, this will be co-opted unless they become a director.  The director will have voting rights, if the person is not a director and they are co-opted they will sit on the meeting and not vote.  He suggested that nominations be made to have someone from the forum represent us.

John said that it has to be someone who can speak on behalf of the business community.

Brian suggested that we have volunteers and then have an election.  

Lee said that this is a responsible position and needs someone that has a good overview of what is happening.

John suggested that there is a training budget available in the event that the person selected does not have the relevant skills and requires training.  He also suggested that we could ask for volunteers or target specific people.

Brian suggested that he would approach Francis Feeley

Saghir also advised that if anyone else wants to be considered they should get in tough with him.

Trywell told the meeting that he would send the Terms of Reference for the Theme Group Strategy to Saghir for circulation.

Saghir to obtain the Terms of Reference for the Partnership Board

6.0    A.O.B and DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS

6.1 Trywell handed out the Annexe 2 for the Household Survey and Administrative Data.

 6.2   Lee advised that Abbeyfield Park Festival is a great opportunity for                                 businesses and that there is a cost to get stalls, so if persons are interested they should act now.

6.3   Andrew told the meeting about the incident, which took place at Nellie’s on May 28th He asked what could we do as a body to prevent things like these happening in the future.

John suggested that the forum could invite someone from South Yorkshire Police to a future Meeting to help develop a positive local business / police relationship.

Lee asked if the forum could write a letter to the police as a body.

Steven suggested that we find out more details as to what happened and see how the police will be dealing with the situation and take it from there.

Report to be made at the next meeting as to the outcome of the event.

6.4 John advised the meeting that Rose Ardron raised the concerns from the last meeting with BNDfC staff and with the Board.

6.5 Francis asked about the concerns raised by Saddiq regarding the issue of paying rates on premises that you do not have access to.

To which Saghir advised that he spoke to the relevant authority and their policy is that they are given twelve months to restore the property and if this is not done, the owner/landlord/tenant will be issued with business rates.  He was also advised that without an inspection, the case cannot be dropped.  He also advised the meeting that Saddiq’s inspection will be in June and he will advise the meeting of the outcome.

NOTE: Next meeting to held at Spectrum Centre (Old Irish Club) Brunswick Road – Burngreave – 

Tuesday, 29th June 2004 – 6pm – 8pm

Attached: Action Point summary 

Meeting 3 Action Points for next meeting

3.1 Matt Freestone to confirm if environmental grants are available for 

businesses wanting to recycle materials themselves. MF/SA
3.2 Look into the opportunities of local businesses piloting a business 

recycling scheme. JB/SA
3.3 Plans for the area to be obtained once available after the consultation phase. JB/SA 

3.4 Amendments to draft constitution to be worked on  JB/SA
3.5 Business Forum to be present at Abbeyfield Park Multi Cultural 

Festival. Ideas and volunteers required to support Saghir from the

forum. ALL/SA
3.6 Raise the need for appropriate and adequate business/business forum representation on the Enterprise and Employment Theme Strategy Group.

JB. 

3.7 Find out who from the business community has been approached to sit on the group and also who will be prepared within the forum to take up the role. SA/JB
3.8 Brian suggested that he would approach Francis Feeley re possible New Deal Board Membership. BH

3.9 Saghir also advised that if anyone else wants to be considered to represent Business on the BNDfC Board should get in touch with him. ALL
3.10 Trywell told the meeting that he would send the Terms of Reference for the Theme Group Strategy to Saghir for circulation. TK/SA
3.11 Saghir to obtain the Terms of Reference for the Partnership Board SA
3.12 Report back on outcome of the incident at Nellie’s on 28th May to the next meeting. AM/SC

3.13 Feedback on outcome of Inspection re business rates. SA.
	Action

3.1

MF/SA
3.2

SA/JB

3.3 JB/SA

3.4 JB/SA

3.5 ALL/     

SA

3.6 JB

3.7 JB/SA

3.8 BH

3.9 ALL
3.10 TK/SA

3.11 SA

3.12

AM/SC

3.13 SA
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